



DRAFT Notes

Meeting: Truro & the Roseland Community Network Panel Meeting

Date: Tuesday 16 March 2021

Time: 7pm

Location: Online - Microsoft Teams

| Present | Title/Representing |
|--|--|
| Councillor Chris Wells (Chairman of Community Network Panel) | Truro City Council |
| Councillor Theresa Cowling (Vice-Chair of Community Network Panel) | St. Clement Parish Council |
| Cllr Dulcie Tudor CC | Cornwall Councillor (Threemilestone & Gloweth) |
| Cllr Julian German CC | Cornwall Councillor (Roseland) |
| Cllr Rob Nolan CC | Cornwall Councillor (Truro Redannick) |
| Cllr Martyn Alvey CC | Cornwall Councillor (Feock & Playing Place) |
| Cllr John Dyer CC | Cornwall Councillor (Chacewater, Kenwyn & Baldhu) |
| Councillor Julie Howes | Ladock Parish Council |
| Kathryn Lutey | Ladock Parish Council |
| Councillor Richard Brickell | Feock Parish Council |
| Councillor Mrs Armorel Carlyon | Truro City Council |
| Councillor Stuart Roden | Truro City Council |
| Helen Couch (Clerk) | St. Just in Roseland Parish Council |
| Councillor Rob Knill | Chacewater Parish Council |
| Councillor Sally Jones | St. Erme Parish Council |
| Councillor John Carley | Chacewater Parish Council |
| Damien Richards | Truro City Council Community Development Officer |
| Councillor Mark Taylor | Gram-pound Parish Council |
| Councillor Phil Allen | Feock Parish Council |
| Jack Pentecost | Cherilyn Mackrory MP's Office |
| Sandy George | React |
| Alan Rowe | Resident |
| Laura Jones | Forest for Cornwall |
| Susan Manson | Forest for Cornwall |
| Peter Lefort | Carbon Neutral Cornwall |
| Jon Lloyd Owen | Senior Leadership Representative |
| Mark O'Brien | Community Link Officer (Truro & Roseland), Cornwall Council |
| Sally Sanders | Community Support Assistant (Truro & Roseland), Cornwall Council |

Apologies for absence:

Cllr Loic Rich (Truro Tregolls); Cllr Rob Trethewey (St. Erme PC); Cllr Bert Biscoe CC (Truro Boscawen); Cllr David Harris (Truro Trehaverne); Cllr Bob Egerton (Probus, Tregony & Grampound); Cllr Mike Eathorne Gibbons (Ladock, St. Clement & St. Erme); Cllr Nicholas Gillard (Probus PC)

Notes:

| Item | Key/Action Points | Log Number (Action by) |
|-------------|---|----------------------------------|
| 1. | <p>Introductions</p> <p>The Panel formally wished to formally thank Chris Wells for his duties of Chair since 2017.</p> | |
| 2. | <p>Carbon Neutral Cornwall and the Forest for Cornwall programme</p> <p><u>Carbon Neutral Cornwall</u></p> <p>Peter Lefort ran through a presentation prepared for attendees which was followed by a question and answer session. The main points raised are as follows:</p> <p>The plan is to make the Whole House Retrofit Project funding available to all residents in the long term but at the moment they are focusing on the trial project.</p> <p>Mrs Armorel Carlyon raised a number of questions and was informed that listed buildings will be a challenge and Cornwall Council will speak to other Councils to see how they have gone about this. There is no best practice as yet. Weather does not affect the effectiveness in the long term but there will be a need to look at future proofing. Concerns relating to Newquay Airport are not being ignored but there is a need to look at the wider system and how it will be most effective for different people.</p> <p>Phil Allen asked whether Cornwall is actively looking at ways of using ground source heating. John Carley followed on to say he hoped Cornwall Council are considering a 'flow and return system', linking in with the United Downs Geothermal Project.</p> <p>Cornwall Council is looking to become carbon neutral as an organisation, as well working on a vision for the whole of Cornwall.</p> | |

| | | |
|------------------|--|-------------------|
| | <p>Discussions took place around Planning and Tree Preservation Orders. There is a need to refresh the Orders as they were put in place over 50 years ago and any new trees planted would not be covered.</p> <p><u>Forest for Cornwall</u></p> <p>Laura Jones ran through a presentation prepared for attendees which was followed by a question and answer session. The main points raised are as follows:</p> <p>Cornwall Wildlife Trust will take on any offers of tree stock/saplings and Laura can put people in touch with any local tree planting projects.</p> <p>Cllr Dulcie Tudor CC raised concerns over how much CORMAC are charging to plant some urban trees. Discussions to continue outside of this meeting.</p> <p>Cllr Phil Allen informed the group of the Carnon Valley Woodland Project, a joint project between Kea Parish Council and Feock Parish Council.</p> <p>The DPD Consultation is open until 16 April 2021:</p> <p>Climate Emergency Development Plan Document - Cornwall Council</p> | |
| <p>3.</p> | <p>Notes of the last meeting (26 January 2021)</p> <p><u>Item 5</u></p> <p>The Planning Team have offered to hold individual meetings with Parish Councils regarding the Langarth Planning Application if they are required. Invitations have been sent to Chacewater, Kea and Feock Parish Councils. Truro and Kenwyn have already had discussions regarding the proposals.</p> <p>It is intended to invite South West Water to a future meeting in the new Term however it was AGREED that as the main interest was in Truro & Kenwyn, a meeting outside of the Community Network Panel would be arranged. All would be welcome to attend.</p> | <p>MOB</p> |

| | | |
|-----------|---|----------------------------------|
| | <p><u>Item 6</u></p> <p>Sophie Hosking (Strategic Director Neighbourhoods) is to attend the Panel Meeting on 8 June 2021 to talk about Cornwall Council's Localism Strategy and approach to Devolution.</p> <p>The notes of the last meeting were agreed and actions noted.</p> | |
| 4. | <p>Issues raised by Panel Members</p> <p>No issues raised.</p> | |
| 5. | <p>Updates – Corporate Leadership Team Representative & Community Link Officer</p> <p>Mark O'Brien</p> <p>The Highways Scheme update sheet was circulated with the agenda. The schemes are with the Design Team and are still at the relatively early stage.</p> <p>ACTION: MOB to forward any further updates to Panel Delegates due to the long period between Panel Meetings due to the Elections.</p> <p>ACTION: MOB to contact the Design Team for timescales with regards to the Feasibility Study of the cycle route from Devoran to Truro.</p> <p>ACTION: MOB to investigate the progress of the Grampound Road scheme.</p> <p><i>Post meeting note</i></p> <p><i>Since the meeting, another update has now been received from Highways and is to be circulated with these notes.</i></p> | <p>MOB</p> <p>MOB</p> <p>MOB</p> |
| 6. | <p>Standing items</p> <p>Cllr John Carley stated that the G7 Summit is an opportunity to raise the climate change message.</p> <p>Please see the attached 'Cornwall Drives Home the Message' document. The Cabinet Office at Whitehall are interested in the concept, which is to offer guests at the G7 Summit a carbon neutral way of getting around Cornwall.</p> | |

| 8. | <p>Suggested themes for future meetings</p> <p><u>Suggested agenda item topics for future meetings</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • <u>Health & Wellbeing update</u> • <u>Police & Crime update</u> • <u>One Public Transport</u> • <u>New Household Waste & Recycling contract</u> • <u>South West Water (Note agreed to set up a separate meeting for this as it is mainly a Truro and Kenwyn Parish issue. All interested Parishes will be welcome to attend.</u> | MOB | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|---|--|----------------------------------|---|------|-----------|-----------------|---------------------|------------------------|----------------------------------|---|----------------------|-----------------------------|--------------|--|
| <p>Date of Next meeting:</p> <p>Date: Tuesday 8 June 2021</p> <p>Theme: AGM Cornwall Council's Localism Strategy and programme of Devolution</p> <p>Time: 7pm</p> <p>Venue: Microsoft Teams</p> | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | <p>Proposed future Meeting dates</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 27 July 2021 • 21 September 2021 • 23 November 2021 • 25 January 2022 • 15 March 2022 • 17 May 2022 • 19 July 2022 • 20 September 2022 • 22 November 2022 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <p>Contact Officers: If you have any queries about the Community Network Panel, please contact:</p> <table border="0"> <thead> <tr> <th data-bbox="180 1576 277 1608">Name</th> <th data-bbox="400 1576 475 1608">Role</th> <th data-bbox="799 1576 970 1608">Telephone</th> <th data-bbox="1054 1576 1305 1608">Email / Twitter</th> </tr> </thead> <tbody> <tr> <td data-bbox="180 1648 373 1680"><i>Mark O'Brien</i></td> <td data-bbox="400 1648 751 1680">Community Link Officer</td> <td data-bbox="799 1648 1011 1749">01872 323551 / 07528983420</td> <td data-bbox="1054 1648 1442 1749">Mobrien@Cornwall.gov.uk @MobrienCNM</td> </tr> <tr> <td data-bbox="180 1794 301 1856"><i>Sally Sanders</i></td> <td data-bbox="400 1794 703 1856">Community Support Assistant</td> <td data-bbox="799 1794 1011 1825">01872 324803</td> <td data-bbox="1054 1794 1442 1825">ssanders@cornwall.gov.uk</td> </tr> </tbody> </table> <p>Address: Localism Team, Room 4S, New County Hall, Treyew Road, Truro, Cornwall, TR1 3AY</p> <p>Website: www.cornwall.gov.uk/truroroselandcna Notes published:</p> | | | Name | Role | Telephone | Email / Twitter | <i>Mark O'Brien</i> | Community Link Officer | 01872 323551 / 07528983420 | Mobrien@Cornwall.gov.uk @MobrienCNM | <i>Sally Sanders</i> | Community Support Assistant | 01872 324803 | ssanders@cornwall.gov.uk |
| Name | Role | Telephone | Email / Twitter | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <i>Mark O'Brien</i> | Community Link Officer | 01872 323551 / 07528983420 | Mobrien@Cornwall.gov.uk @MobrienCNM | | | | | | | | | | | |
| <i>Sally Sanders</i> | Community Support Assistant | 01872 324803 | ssanders@cornwall.gov.uk | | | | | | | | | | | |